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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 08 AUGUST 2005
AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2005.3.1          PRESENT

Mr John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair) ), Sr Rosemary Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Messrs Mark Coulson (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Jonathan Davy (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Garth Francis (Winchester House Sub-Warden), and Glenn Guiseb (Salisbury House Senior Student), Prof Roger Jacob (Hall Fellow), Messrs Paul Lehloka (Salisbury House Sub-Warden) and Zwangendaba Ludidi (Hall Senior Student), Mesdames Shumbisai Makovah (Truro House Senior Student), Audra Mathlong (Canterbury House Sub-Warden) and Rutendo Mushuku (Canterbury House Senior Student), Mr Michael Naidoo (Salisbury House Warden), Mesdames Lerato Thulo (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), 

Secretariat: Ms Larissa Klazinga (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2005.3.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Did not attend: JD Filmalter (Winchester House Senior Student) and Stuart Thackray (Hall SRC Representative)
2005.3.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

All item raised will be addressed under agenda item 2005.3.18
1.  Procedures for running Hall and Residence bars

2.  Selection of the new Vice-Chancellor
2005.3.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Mr Ludidi proposed the minutes and Mr Francis seconded.
2005.3.5 HALL WARDEN’S FORUM

5.1   International Students

Mr McNeill informed the committee that there are several new international students in the Hall and asked both staff and students to ensure that they are welcomed. 
5.2   June Exam results
Mr McNeill congratulated Salisbury on their excellent results and noted that Canterbury also performed very well. He informed the Committee that Truro achieved and excellent set of results, though this was to be expected in a Post Graduate residence. Mr McNeill also noted that once again Winchester had performed considerably below expectation. 
2005.3.6 MATTERS ARISING

6.1 Building modifications to Nun & Bishop

Mr McNeill reported that Mr Hatting in the Building Maintenance Division is unable to begin the modification due to time constraints and limited labour. The Committee considered making the modifications a Hall project, but it was agreed that the expertise to complete the undertaking properly was lacking.
6.2 Hall Ball report back


Mr Ludidi reported that the Hall Ball, while smaller that in previous year’s, was a great success. The Hall Ball made R609.87 profit and after some discussion the Committee agreed to use the money raised to purchase a brass bell for the Dining Hall.


Mr Ludidi thanked Ms Donna Wicks and The Hall Ball Committee for their hard work and the Hall Committee congratulated Mr Ludidi and his team of their success.
2005.3.7 STARFISH DINNER
Mrs Wicks reported that the Canterbury Starfish Dinner raised R900.00 for the Starfish Dinner and asked the Hall Committee to consider donating R100.00 from Hall funds to bring the total donation up to R1000.00
After a brief discussion it was agreed that the Hall would contribute R100.00 from Hall Funds. The Committee thanks Canterbury House for organising the event.
2005.3.8 ALLAN WEBB ADVENTURE


Mr Coulson informed the Committee that the event would move from Grey Dam to the Botanical Gardens off Lucas Avenue this year. 
The Hall Committee was encouraged to participate in this year’s event, either as competitors, marshals or spectators.

The Committee thanked Mr Coulson and the AWA Committee for all their hard work.
2005.3.9 SUB-WARDEN SELECTION PROCESS
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that Sub-Warden selection process was well underway and short-listing was scheduled for later on that week. He noted that members of the Committee should start thinking ahead to the Hall Senior Student election scheduled for early in the 4th term.
2005.3.10 INDIVIDUAL STAFF SURVEY RESULTS
Mr McNeill reported that the results from the Individual Staff Surveys were overwhelmingly positive. The possibility of a Hall Senior Student & House Committee survey was discussed and it was decided that although there is currently a system of peer review in place, it would be a positive initiative to field a survey to measure the performance of non-staff leadership.  
2005.3.11 HALL FELLOWS
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that he had received Prof Lilla Stack’s resignation as Hall Fellow and asked the Committee to accept it. With regret the Committee accepted Prof Stack’s resignation and thanked her for her invaluable contribution to the Hall during her tenure as Hall Fellow.
Prof Jacob, who retired from the University earlier in the year, was appointed as an Associate Fellow. The Committee thanked Prof Jacob for his immense contribution to the Hall and noted with delight his decision to continue to be a part of the Hall.

The Committee noted that the Hall needed to appoint two new Senate Hall Fellows and appointed a Sub-Committee to identify possible candidates. The Sub-Committee will consist of the following members:
Mr John McNeill, Hall Warden

Ms Anne Warring, House Warden

Mr Jonathan Davy, Sub-Warden
Mr Mark Coulson, Sub-Warden

Ms Rutendo Mushuku, Senior Student

The Sub-Committee will report back with candidates for short listing at the next Hall Committee meeting. 
2005.3.12 CANTERBURY CENTENARY
Mrs Wicks informed the Committee that Canterbury would be celebrating it’s centenary year in 2006 and was planning a centenary celebration, possible two days before the National Arts Festival in 2006.
Mrs Wicks committed to keeping the Committee informed.
2005.3.13 EXTENSION OF BLUE ROUTE TO WINCHESTER
Mr McNeill asked the Committee to identify the best way to extend the University Blue Route from St Peters Lawns to Winchester. After some discussion the Committee agreed that the route past the Rhodes Chapel, via the Law Department Car Park was the best route.
2005.3.14 DINING HALL TABLE LAYOUT
After a brief discussion it was agreed that the table currently in the centre of the dining hall should be moved parallel to the table between the two entrances to the dining hall from the Winchester side and the centre area should be used for a condiment table.
2005.3.15 BURST WATER MAINS
M  McNeill reported to the Committee that the recurring problem of burst water mains in the Allan Webb vicinity, which often leave the residences without water for hours or days, has been reported to the Estates Division, along with a request that the University attempt to resolve the matter with the Municipality. 
The manager of the Estates Division, Mr Les Reynolds has resolved to engage the Municipality on the issue.
2005.3.16 CANTERBURY CHARITY VARIETY CONCERT

Mrs Wicks informed the Committee that Canterbury House would be organising a Charity Variety Concert, scheduled for Friday 19 August. The Committee was strongly encouraged to participate.
2005.3.17 SRC REPRESENTATIVE REPORT BACK

Mr Thackray’s submission was read by Mr McNeill.

The SRC will be organizing/supporting the following events for the term

· Vice Chancellor Selection Forum this will be held in Eden Grove on Thursday 11th of August 2005. This will be a chance for ONLY students to find out more about what is the process is as well as possibly finding out the candidates that are running.

· Academic Freedom lecture will be held on the 15th of August. The guest speaker will be Ms Naledi Pandor (Minister of Education). 

Stuart would also like to comment on the fact that the SRC notice board in the Dining Hall has now been taken over and would like to request another notice board or a section of a notice board be dedicated to the SRC.
Mr McNeill cautioned the Committee that any information about the candidates for Vice-Chancellor was purely speculation as even the Selection Committee had not yet been informed who the candidates were.
2005.3.18 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

18.1 Procedures for running Hall and Residence bars
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that the Hall had been asked to submit a copy of the procedures for running Hall and Residence bars to Mr Gordon Barker, the University’s legal consultant, to establish whether they were conforming to the new Liquor Laws. Mr McNeill warned the Committee that it was a possibility that the bars may be closed down.
18.2 Selection of the new Vice-Chancellor
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that he was serving on the Vice-Chancellor’s Selection Committee and that the Committee would meet on 15 August for the short listing.
.
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